## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING May 12, 2021

President Julie Angus called the meeting to order, with 10 members in attendance. The minutes from the April meeting were approved by Devon Henson and seconded by Tiffany Ditchfield. A thank you note was received from Mary Riva for the senior night recognition gifts for both band and student trainers.

Julie presented the treasurer's report for April noting there were two duplicate income entries for spiritwear sales. The report was approved as amended by Kim Ruhland and seconded by Kara Ericson.

## ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

**GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson, Keith Budzowski)** the 2021 event is scheduled for August 21 at 9am. There are 18 team spots at \$240/team.

PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson, Courtney Kaufman) tickets are being distributed to team coaches this week

**STEAK DINNER (Julie Angus, Debbie Knoll)** "A Great Day to be a Pirate," which took place instead of the Steak Dinner this year, was a great success! Julie reported an estimated profit of \$16,582.17! The Booster Club greatly appreciates the support received from the Ottawa and OTHS communities!

MULCH SALE (Debbie Meyer) Debbie was not present. A final report will be given at the next meeting.

**SCHOLARSHIP** (**Kara Ericson**) 2021 award recipients will be announced during on online event later this evening.

<u>ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper)</u> Mike had no report however was complimentary of the "Great Day to be a Pirate" event and suggested adding similar activities for Red & White Night.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- Kim Ruhland made a motion to reimburse Jenny Ahearn, representing the "Football Moms" group, an additional \$345.78 for the put-in-cup fence decorations around King Field. Kara Ericson seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
- o Julie mentioned that donations received total \$3500 from (10) members of the 1983 boys basketball team
- Lisa Smithmeyer made a motion to approve the slate of officers for 2021-22. Devon Henson seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved.

President: Tiffany Ditchfield Vice President: Kim Ruhland Secretary: Debbie Heimsoth Treasurer: Bill Vogel

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Tiffany Ditchfield and seconded by Kim Ruhland.

The next meeting will be held June 9, 2021.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth